

ADVISORY PLANNING BOARD APPROVED MINUTES OF MEETING Greenbelt Community Center September 7, 2011

Minutes Prepared by Amy Hofstra

The meeting was called to order at 7:40pm

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT WERE George Branyan, Joyce Gladstone, Ann Landry-Lombardi, and Brian Gibbons.

CITY STAFF PRESENT WAS Amy Hofstra.

OTHER ATTENDEES were Bill Orleans

The minutes of July 5, 2011 and August 9, 2011 were approved without any changes. The agenda was approved with the addition of the Goddard bicycle trail.

Ms. Hofstra informed the Board that she had not received any updates regarding the progress of the plan to build a bicycle trail to Goddard Space Flight Center through the Greenbriar development. The Board agreed that they would like to speak with the individuals or organizations that opposed the trial and show them good examples of bicycle infrastructure.

Mr. Branyan then shared the final design details for the Cherrywood roundabout which he had prepared with Ms. Craze. Mr. Branyan described the changes to the plans which included new crosswalks, an extended median, and an asphalt path for bicyclists heading northbound through the intersection. Mr. Orleans did not like the plans for the path because it would require bicyclists to ride on pathways shared with pedestrians. Mr. Gibbons recommended that Metro and other bus service providers be informed of the changes being planned

The Board confirmed that Ms. Craze would attend the next meeting in October. The meeting was adjourned at 9:01 pm.